
 

In the Northeast: The temperature is in the 20’s, and it 

snowed lightly this morning in Vermont. Everything else 

is warm and friendly. The Faith Baptist church has gra-

ciously welcomed us into their church family. I have al-

ready made numerous suggestions to them about the 

future of the ministry here. Almost everything is in need 

of attention, and we are giving them as much as we can. 

They are responding in a very positive way. We have 

seen several visitors in the services, and I have person-

ally baptized three people since our last letter. We are 

hoping that the Lord will supply a young man that I can  

mentor into the position of Pastor here (as He provided 

Kevin Pridemore for the First Missionary Baptist Church 

in Healdton, OK). 

On the Road: Since our last letter, we participated in 

the following meetings and conferences besides filling 

the pulpit at Faith Baptist Church in Winooski, Vermont: 

September 8: Buchanan Avenue Baptist Church, Souix City, IA, 

September 13-15: Landmark Baptist Church, Red Oak, TX 

September 18:  Northgate Baptist Church, McAlester, OK 

September 22: Bible Baptist Church, Hardwick, VT, Matt Perkins, Pastor  

October 15: Judy spoke at a Ladies meeting at  Winooski, VT 

October 23-27: Bible Baptist Church, Owasso, OK 

November 2: Judy Spoke at a Ladies Meeting, EBB Rock Forest, Quebec 

November 3-6: EBB Rock Forest, Quebec, CA  

November 7-8: Attended NEGIBF, Open Door Baptist Church, Queens, NY  

It should be noted that out of the fifteen preachers in 

the picture of ODBC, I have had the privilege of preach-

ing for eight of them. We pray the Lord will continue to 

use us to help these pastors in the Northeast Region of 

the USA as they win souls and plant churches.  

At the Missions Office: More than one thousand 

churches use the missions office to help our thirty-eight 

missionary families. Less than fifty of those churches 

support the missions office. I am asking the Lord to sup-

ply the needed funding for the office through the great 

churches and faithful pastors of this fellowship. 
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Eva got saved . . . . . . .  and baptized 

Pastor Jerry Remington Family  

Bible Baptist Church, Owasso, OK 

Astoria, Queens, NY 

Pastor Montoro        

Thank you for your friendship and your faithful sup-

port. I can only repeat what I say to the Lord each 

morning. God is using you to bless us. 

Ps 68:19 Blessed be the Lord, who daily loadeth 

us with benefits, even the God of our salvation.  


